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Moscow Food Coop Board of Directors Meeting 

Minutes August 8, 2007

Moscow Food Coop Board of Directors Meeting 

August 8, 2007

Attendance

Bill Beck, Kathleen Ryan, Joe Thompson, Chris Caudill, Gary Macfarlane , Donal Wilkinson, Kenna Eaton (GM), 

Absent: Kim Vincent 
Guests: Lida Saskova, Nancy Casey
6:05pm Called to order -- 

Joe Thompson moved to approve the Minutes for July 11, 2007, Chris Caudill seconded.  Unanimously approved.


Old Business

Non-profit status:  Gary updated us; the Co-op is viewed as a non-profit only in the 



      state of Idaho, not federally.  

Tax attorney:
      Bill talked to a tax attorney from Seattle about our corporate status.  


      Sub chapter C title 26 code section 1581-86 provides for co-op non-profits, 


      but co-ops traditionally have not done this because it requires giving the 


      members a dividend.  



Action: Chris Caudill is going to contact Hayden and Ross to find a tax attorney.

Policy Review Calendar:   Joe updated parts of the calendar.



Action:  Sent to Board Development Committee

Monthly Business
GM Financials – Kenna updated.  Kathleen moved and Joe seconded and the board unanimously 


    approved to accept Kenna’s report.

Policy B-1
We discussed having an employee survey.  We decided not to direct a survey at 


this time.  We will leave this up to Kenna.



Gary brought up employees having to find their own substitutes when they are 


sick or go on vacation.  He feels that this is management’s job, not the 



individual employee.  



Chris voiced a concern about the transparency of deciding when to advertise for 

     
jobs only internally and not externally.



Chris moved and Kathleen seconded to approve Kenna’s report.  Yes votes: 


Kathleen, Chris, Joe, Bill, and Donal.  No: Gary.


Action: The Board Development Committee will discuss the policies in the 



 employee handbook.

New Business

Annual Membership Meeting:  Chris and Kenna reviewed what is going to happen at the event.

New Policy:
Chris suggested that we may need a procedure to deal with member/community 



concern or inquiry.  He introduced a draft of procedures.  We talked about adding 


a time in the beginning of each board meeting for community comments.


Action:  The procedure will go to membership committee for refinement.

The Board and Products:



We discussed whether we should have a policy guiding the board in the product 


decisions that are made.  Chris suggested that we take this home and think about  


whether we need a policy, and if so what would it look like?

Budgets:
The board discussed whether we should have a budget set at the beginning of the 


year.  Kenna and Bill suggested that we have an operational budget and a 



financial planning budget that is set at the beginning of the year.
Newsletter next month: Gary.

8:47pm meeting adjourned

